From: Knaster Wasse, Jessica 
Sent: Friday, November 13, 2015 4:01 PM
To: Bourguignon, Mary
Subject: RE: Parental leave ordinance

Dear Council Members Rod Dembowski, Jane Hague, Joe McDermott, Kathy Lambert, Pete von Reichbauer, Larry Phillips, and Dave Upthegrove,

Please accept this letter of comment regarding Ordinance 2015-0495, an ordinance establishing a paid parental leave pilot program for leave-eligible employees, item # 16 on the TrEE agenda for Tuesday 11/17/15.

First, let me applaud you for adopting the motion to establish a paid parental leave policy. This is a giant step forward for our county.

However, the paid parental leave pilot in proposed Ordinance 2015-0495  is not the policy you asked for in your motion, nor is it the right policy for King County. I understand that this is a pilot and a permanent policy will need to be bargained next year, but it behooves us to pilot a policy that the unions might actually accept, which seems unlikely with the pilot as written.

The proposed pilot is problematic because:

1. It creates inequitable treatment of new employees vs. employees with seniority. The pilot favors new employees and gives nothing to more senior employees who have 12+ weeks accrued leave. 
 
1. It forces employees to exhaust almost all of their leave as they enter into their child’s first year. This puts employees in a vulnerable position that will likely require them to take unplanned, unpaid leave later. This is the current state of affairs without a paid leave policy (having to exhaust paid leave in order to have time with a new baby)and it is very difficult for new parents. This pilot policy therefore does a poor job of supporting parents through the first year of their child’s life.

1. This pilot policy is not competitive with other local employers (including City of Seattle) who do not force leave exhaustion prior to providing a benefit. 

A hybrid model would be more equitable for new vs. more senior employees and more amenable to unions. A hybrid model would offer:

1. Guaranteed 12 weeks paid leave for employees with <12 weeks of accrued leave (as in the proposed ordinance); AND

1. For employees with 12+ weeks of accrued leave, 4 weeks of paid parental leave which do not require other leave to be exhausted prior to use. 

A hybrid model also reduces the incentive for employees to burn through their existing leave prior to their qualifying event, which is a significant issue with the ordinance as proposed. Human Resources did not consider this option in its proposal and so a budget analysis has not yet been conducted. I would urge the committee to request this analysis and to consider this option before moving this ordinance to full council vote.

Thank you for your consideration,
Jessica Knaster Wasse
Community Health Services Division, Public Health 
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